Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for October 15, 2008
Attendance

Present: Bakewell-Sachs, DaCosta (Minutes), Graham, B.Leake, D.Leake (Chair), Rice, Seto, Van Wingerden. 
Approval of Minutes from October 1, 2008
The minutes were approved, with minor modifications.


Dean’s Report

Bakewell-Sachs had spoken with Dean Behre, who confirmed that the report of the ad-hoc group, on the future of graduate programs, still sits with the Provost. The Deans will be asking the new Provost for a conversation on this.

Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies

Assistant Dean Hydro sent her apologies.
Old Business

· Review Program Request – HPEM MAT
There is clear evidence that the program team had responded to the changes requested by GPC, and modifications suggested by Graham. The latest documents are a major improvement and reflect how graduate standards can work.

Bakewell-Sachs commented that it was right for this program to have come before GPC as it reflects substantive program changes. 

The program and course syllabi were approved by GPC. Some minor changes were suggested and D.Leake will communicate these to Farrell and Deans Bakewell-Sachs and Behre, with a recommendation that GPC has sight of the final, amended copies. These changes include:

· Course syllabi should say that General Course Objectives are consistent with the five tenets of the School of Education’s Framework.

· A further review of areas where cut/copy and paste has been used from other documents, e.g. HPEM698, p.4, mentions “senior students.”
· Bibliographies, and references to required texts, are standardized in the school’s preferred format (APA?) so as to help, and set an example to, students. 

· GPC Charge
D.Leake and DaCosta met with Nancy Freudenthal and Stuart Koch (Chair of Steering Committee) to discuss the GPC charge and the status with regard to course approvals. It appears that the GPC’s Process for Approval of Graduate Courses and Programs document (Nov. 2006) was disaggregated and resulted in the CAP document – Approval of Program and Curricular Change (5/15/08). Program approval was included in the CAP end of year report but Koch needs to confirm what action has resulted. In line with Interim Provost Paul’s charge to CAP (2/20/08), discussion on course approval was deferred. 

Longer-standing members of GPC confirmed that the Process for Approval was created, from some existing documents, to provide guidance to faculty as so many courses were being sent to GPC for approval. Since such a lot of work went into this document, it would be good if it could be used as a basis for graduate standards. However, it was questioned as to what status this document could have, especially as there is no longer a Dean of Graduate Studies to sign off courses. Bakewell-Sachs reported that it is the respective deans, who sign off courses, but that there is no-one with an oversight to assess the external impact of new or substantially modified courses.   

It was recommended that the Steering Committee are asked about their plans to ensure the quality of course approvals, with reference to the Interim Provost’s charge of 2/20/08, without suggesting that GPC necessarily wish to continue to have a role in this.

D.Leake also reported that council and committee charges are reviewed every five years so we may have to defer our proposed changes to the GPC charge until 2010.


· New Business
This was deferred to the next meeting. D.Leake asked that we give priority to Graham’s agenda item to review the Manual of Thesis Guidelines (to be circulated by the Chair) and to consider the items carried over from the end of year report 2007/2008.
Respectfully submitted,

Jacqui DaCosta
